
SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT     

  Commissioners Meeting 

   July 2019 

 

Manager’s Report by Mike Langley 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Financial Report by Karen Shay  

   

Water Reclamation Facility       

         

 Rich Sleeper has passed his Level II Wastewater Treatment Plant Operator 

Exam. Congratulations Rich! 

  The second cutting of the hay from the spray field has been completed.     

 The maintenance and repairs to the replacement backhoe have been 

completed.  The District now has an excellent piece of equipment that 

should be in good working order for a long time.   

 A used 12” bucket has been purchased for the replacement backhoe.  We 

need the smaller bucket for digging around utilities and flower beds.  

 The crew at the WRF is running all the reclaimed water through the second 

filter system now.  That frees up the first filter system for some overdue 

maintenance.  Soon both filters will be fully operational which will allow the 

two filters to operate in series, in parallel, or with one down for 

maintenance or repair.     

 Willy and Rich are repairing a pump in the Pre-EQ Basin Pump house and an 

issue with a pump in the Class “A” reclaimed water pumping system. 

                 

 



 

Water Meters/Meter Setters             

 Scott has just completed the 17th water meter read for all of SunLand.   

The next water meter read is planned for the first week in August.   

    

 Water Production/Consumption Results   

 The water level in well no. 1 is a foot lower than it was in January of this 

year, while the water level in well no. 2 is the same as it was in January.   

    

 Total water production in June of 2019 from both sources was 11,358,280 

gallons, for a total water production in 2019 of 35,942,028 gallons.  

   

Other                             

     

 The lower reservoir/barn gate has been repaired and works fine now.  The 

lower reservoir emergency generator house has been repaired and painted.  

Thanks Jay and Dutch!        

 

 Matt, with Grundfos, performed the annual maintenance on the pressure 

and control systems at both reservoirs.  We still have an issue with false 

alarms coming from the pressure system at the lower reservoir.  Jay and I 

were here in the wee hours of the morning a few days ago.    

 

 I have completed and submitted the annual Water Use Efficiency and 

Consumer Confidence Reports to the Washington Department of Health.  

 

 SWD received as-built drawings for the sewer connection at 104 NW Pl. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

               

 

 

    

 

                  

 

  

 

   

    

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

    

   

   

  

 

       

 

  

 

 


